Zeeland Charter Township
Road Committee Meeting

January 30, 2012

The Zeeland Charter Township Road Committee met on January 30, 2012. Chairman Ed Zylstra called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Other members present were John Wittingen, Dave Miller, Earl Mokma, and Trustee Tim Barkel. The committee reviewed the agenda and the minutes of the February 16, 2011 were approved on a motion by Wittingen / support by Barkel. Approved

Three citizens were present at the meeting. Erwin Mast and Junior Mast requested 68th Ave. south of Perry St be re-graveled because of the washboard on that road. Cliff Van Putten requested the committee again consider upgrading the remaining section of Quincy St east of 56th Ave which was partially completed a few years ago.

Chairman Zylstra reviewed the 2011 road projects and the 2012 Road Fund Budget.

The improvement and paving projects under consideration were discussed. Chairman Zylstra handed out aerial photo copies of five possible projects to review. The following is a priority list of 2012 projects:

· # 1 – The re-paving of Sand Lake Dr. in Bluff Lake Subdivision with an estimated cost of $30,000.  Motion by Barkel, supported by Wittingen. Motion carried.  
· # 2 – Upgrade 88th Ave from Quincy St to one half south. This would include adding two foot wide asphalt strips to each side of the existing roadway and a complete asphalt overlay for the one half mile. The estimated cost is $250,000. Motion by Wittingen, supported by Mokma. Motion carried. 

· # 3 – A total road improvement on Quincy St from 56th Ave to one half mile east to existing pavement. The committee requests a construction estimate from the Ottawa County Road Commission for this project. A motion by Miller, supported by Mokma based on available funds to complete the project. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Barkel, supported by Wittingen to approve up to $20,000 for dust control for 2012. This contract is with Michigan Chloride Sales and is based on 2,000 gallons per mile / 16’ to 24’ wide / at a cost of $370 per mile. Motion carried.
The committee also discussed the need for an ordinance regulating truck traffic on 88th Ave north of Riley St. A motion by Mokma, supported by Wittingen to request the planning commission incorporate this into to projected master plan changes in 2012.

Submitted by: Glenn L. Nykamp, Recording Secretary
